
   

 

Newsletter 

May 2025 

Wetheringsett-cum-Brockford 



 2 

USEFUL CONTACTS 

Parish website;  
http://wetheringsettcumbrockford.onesuffolk.net/home/ 

VILLAGE HALL BOOKINGS  ~  Sue Stannard               01449 767752 

 RECTOR  ~  Rev. Canon Susan Loxton                          01379 388493 
                                revloxton@gmail,com   

 PCC SECRETARY                   ~  Emma Morris               01449 766117 

 CHURCH WARDEN                 ~ Tim Rowe                      07775 872742          

WETHERINGSETT V C PRIMARY SCHOOL                   01449 766215 
Executive Headteacher  ~ Imogen Wallis  imogen.wallis@wvcpschool.com   

Head of School ~ Natalie Diwan            mrsdiwan@wvcpschool.com  
Chair of Governors ~ Jo Pitt 

PARISH TREE WARDEN  ~  Elizabeth Aldred               01728 860482 

TOWNLANDS TRUST ~  Lynne Cockerton                    01728 862001 

PARISH FOOTPATH WARDEN  ~  Elizabeth Aldred     01728 860482 

 RSPCA  Suffolk Central ~ Ian Hendry                             01449 767747 

 NON-EMERGENCY POLICE ~ Reporting, Info or Enquiries   101 

MENDLESHAM HEALTH CENTRE                                  01449 767722 

NEWSLETTER  ~  Editor, Cally Buch                             01449 766417 

                          ~  Adverts/Invoicing, Bernie Grindlay  07745 503967 

                          ~  Distribution, Sue & Eddie Payne      07857 686067 

           Email    ~  wetheringsettnews@gmail.com  

DISCLAIMER 
All adverts are placed in good faith, and the publishers cannot undertake responsibility 
for work carried out.  The opinions expressed in articles are not necessarily those of the 
editor. We cannot be held responsible for the accuracy of material submitted for 
publication; however, we reserve the right to refuse inclusion; to edit or amend as we 
think appropriate.   
The newsletter is produced in good faith but errors and omissions may occur during the 
process of production.  Please let us know if this is the case so that any errors may be 
corrected in future editions. 

mailto:imogen.wallis@wvcpschool.com
mailto:mrsdiwan@wvcpschool.com
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Contributions from the village community for inclusion in the newsletter 
are welcomed 

Deadline for copy 15th of every month 

 

Welcome to the May issue of your 
Newsletter 

 
 

I hope you all enjoyed a wonderful Easter, we 
certainly had wonderful weather! 

And now we welcome May, and are welcomed in 
turn by the glorious May blossom that, living where we do, we are 
fortunate to see all around us.  Did you know, as many as 200,000 
miles of hawthorn hedge were planted in the Parliamentary Enclosure 
period, between 1750 and 1850! The name 'Haw' derives from 'hage', 
the Old English for 'hedge'.   
      Enjoy your month 

Dates for the Diary   
May  
Monday 5th Early May bank Holiday 
Tuesday 13th Annual Meeting Church and Town Estate Charity 
 Village Hall 7pm 
23rd & 24th ‘Curtains UP’ Murder Mystery evenings 

Cally (Editor) 

Newsletter Delivery – a thank you 
Nineteen years ago Linda and Bernie moved into 
the village and Linda answered a plea for help 
delivering the newsletters – she has been doing it 
ever since!  

So, Linda, a huge “thank you” from the newsletter team for all 
those steps walked and all those newsletters posted through letter-
boxes over the years. 
Thanks also to Nigel, who has agreed to take over the 
round….and to all those volunteers who ensure the 
newsletter reaches households in Wetheringsett-cum-
Brockford. 

19 years…….how many newsletters…….how many steps…..? 
thank you Linda. 

Cally, Bernie, Sue and Eddie. 
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Your local quality 
Cleaning service 

Domestic 

Office 

Laundry 

Please contact Sarah on 
(07890) 280052 

Thanks!        References available 

 

Over 20 years experience 

Please contact Vince on   
07389 808982 or  

vjonescarpentry@gmail.com 

mailto:vjonescarpentry@gmail.com
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Are you looking for something fun 
to do with your dog? Come and try 

Hoopers   
An exciting new canine sport 

suitable for every shape & size of 
dogs from 6mths old 

Nervous or Reactive dogs 
welcome too 

Beginners classes and 1-2-1 
lessons now available at 

Brockford Sidings Dog Park  
Fully Insured and  Accredited Canine 

Hoopers UK  (CHUK) Instructor. 

For details and to book please  
call or WhatsApp Sue on -   
07748 587 131 or email— 

fullsteamdogs@gmail.com 

KELLYS CRAFTY CORNER 
HABERDASHERY  

 

2 Chancery Lane, Debenham, IP14 6RN  
 

For all your haberdashery needs 
We sell fabric, wool buttons, ribbons, 

crafting kits and so much more! 
 
 

We host  

1-1 group workshops, lessons and 

parties at Crafty Corner or 

held at a location of your choice! 

 

Get in touch to enquire 
01728 598 550 / 07835 450 282 

OPENING HOURS   

Wednesday, Thursday, Friday & Saturday 

9am — 4pm 

Kelly’s Crafty Corner @kellys_craftycorner 
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Parish Council Vacancy – your parish councillors would be very pleased to hear 
from any parishioner, 18 years and over, who may be interested in joining the 
council.   Meetings are held monthly on the first Monday evening of month (not 
including bank holidays).   The role of the parish council covers many tasks 
including commenting on planning applications, monitoring the Council’s finances, 
providing and maintaining some village facilities, monitoring highways, liaising 
with District and County Councils.  A Parish Council is the level of government 
closest to the community and the first place many parishioners go with concerns 
or ideas and therefore plays a vital role in any community, delivering services to 
meet local needs and striving to improve the quality of life in the parish.   If you 
think you may be interested, please do attend a parish council meeting to observe 
the council in action or speak to a councillor or the clerk for more information, we 
would be very pleased to hear from you.  Please see contact details on back page 
of this magazine. 
Proposed changes to Planning Community Involvement – Mid Suffolk District 
Council is currently consulting on a proposal to stop sending letters to neighbours 
for certain types of planning application.  There is currently a statutory 
requirement that neighbouring residents are notified of planning applications or a 
site notice is displayed at the relevant property.  Mid Suffolk Planning is proposing 
to stop sending the letters in an attempt to save money.  The Parish Council did 
not support the proposal and agreed that letters should continue to be sent to 
neighbouring properties informing them of any planning application on the basis 
of transparency and accountability.  
The consultation runs until Monday 12 May 2025 and parishioners are encouraged 
to respond to the consultation via the following link 

https://www.midsuffolk.gov.uk/w/planning-consultations 
East Anglian Air Ambulance Service – due to the village proximity to the A140 a 
donation of £100 was agreed to the Air Ambulance Service.  Councillors believed 
the Air Ambulance provided a vital facility should it be needed. 
Police & Crime Commissioner Tim Passmore attended the meeting to advise on 
action should the village suffer any further loud noise and disturbance from  Raves 
lasting from a day and into the early hours over the coming summer months.   
Commissioner Passmore advised these should be reported to the Police via 999. 
Date of next meetings: Annual Parish Meeting and Annual Parish Council 
meeting, 7pm Monday 12 May 2025 at Wetheringsett Village Hall. 
Ordinary Parish Council Meeting - Monday 2 June 2025, 7pm at Wetheringsett 
Village Hall.   ALL WELCOME 

Wetheringsett cum Brockford Parish Council 
Report of meeting held 7 April 2025 

https://www.midsuffolk.gov.uk/w/planning-consultations
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MPD TANKS LTD 
 

 

 

 

 

Steel and Plastic oil tanks installed  

Fully Insured     

Telephone: - 

Mendlesham 
01449 767820 
          07708 395 889 
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Debenham Shed  

Our next Workshops are:- 

• Saturday 10 May 10am-2pm: Weaving 

• Friday 13 June 10am-2pm: Decoupage with 
John Ellam 

If you are interested in attending please email 
crafts@debenhamshed.org.uk or one of the telephone numbers below.  
 

Debenham Shed is at 2 Fields Farm, Low Road (IP14 6BJ). We are open on Monday 
mornings 9am-12pm, Fridays 10am-5pm and normally the second Saturday morning of 
each month. Membership by the year, half-year or PAYG. Chairman: Rob Davies 07952 
556152 Treasurer: Tony Hutt 07906 614328. Visit our website at 
www.debenhamshed.org.uk (sign up to newsletters on the Contact page) Email 
info@debenhamshed.org.uk . Like our Facebook page at www.facebook.com/
DebenhamShed.  Registered Charity 1212367 

What is Debenham Shed? A place to make things by yourself, with guidance or with others. 
It could be in metal, cloth, wood or plastic. We have lots of tools and materials. You may 
want to repair or make new—the limit is your imagination. It is also for social connecting 
and friendship building, sharing skills and knowledge, and of course a lot of laughter. 

Debenham shed is open to all adults. 

What have the Romans ever done for us?  

According to Monty Python’s ‘Life of Brian’ ….Apart 
from the sanitation, the medicine, education, wine, 
public order, irrigation, roads, the freshwater system, 
and public health… what have the Romans ever done 
for us?”  
But, did you know ..The Romans brought their 
coinage, which could be used to 
purchase items throughout the empire. 

A dupondius, which was worth two asses and minted 
thousands of miles away in Rome, could be exchanged for 
goods in York or Jerusalem. The first truly global currency. 
  

When Julius Caesar stated the famous “Veni, Vidi, Vici” (I came, I saw and 
I conquered), perhaps he should have added something more. Not only 
did the Romans come, see, and conquer, but they stayed a while, married 
local girls, and contributed to the gene pool! 

mailto:crafts@debenhamshed.org.uk
http://www.debenhamshed.org.uk
mailto:info@debenhamshed.org.uk
http://www.facebook.com/DebenhamShed
http://www.facebook.com/DebenhamShed
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Armed Forces Veterans and 
their Families 

We are delighted to share some exciting 
news with you. 
Citizens Advice Mid Suffolk has been 
awarded funding from the Veterans’ 

Foundation to launch Veteran Connect – a brand-new initiative supporting 
Armed Forces veterans and their families across Mid Suffolk. 
 

This project, initially funded for one year, will deliver accessible, impartial, and 
non-judgmental support, with a particular focus on veterans living in rural com-
munities.  Many of these individuals face significant challenges in accessing vital 
services such as healthcare, housing, and employment.   
Veteran Connect will help bridge these gaps by offering personalised, localised 
support and improved access to existing services. 
 

At the heart of this project is a dedicated Veteran Connect Adviser, who will work 
closely with individuals and partner organisations to ensure that no veteran or 
family member is left behind. 
 

We will be working collaboratively with local organisations to: 

• Improve access to services for veterans and their families 

• Reduce duplication across the support landscape 
Enhance the quality of advice and guidance provided in our community 
 

As the only Advice Quality Standard-accredited organisation in Mid Suffolk for 
benefits, debt, and disability advice, Citizens Advice Mid Suffolk is well-positioned 
to deliver high-quality, trusted support to those who need it most. 
You will find more information on our website https://midsuffolkcab.org.uk/ un-
der ‘Veteran Connect’. 

Citizens Advice Mid Suffolk can provide in depth advice on this issue and much more, 
including debt, finances, employment, benefits and family/relationships.  You can 
contact them by phone on 01449 676060, visit in person at Milton House, 5 Milton 
Road South, Stowmarket IP14 1EZ or use the contact form at midsuffolkcab.org.uk/
contact-us.  Opening hours are Monday-Thursday 9.30am – 3.30pm and Friday 
9.30am – 12.30pm. 

https://midsuffolkcab.org.uk/
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www.suffolklibraries.co.uk/visit/locations-and-times/debenham-library 

Opening hours: 

  Tuesday: 0930 am –1300 pm    Wednesday: 1500 –1930 pm 
  Saturday: 0900 am –1300 pm    Sunday:       1200 –1600 pm 

Email:debenham.library@suffolklibraries.co.uk 
Facebook: DebenhamLibraryAndFriends 
Tel: 01728 861940  

Please note that the mobile library no longer stops at Debenham.  
 

Books, DVDs, WiFi, Computers, Printing/photocopying/scanning,  CDs and 
audiobooks, downloadable films/music/audiobooks/ebooks, free reservations.  

The room is available for hire outside opening hours  

Our normal service continues, 
and the Friends are planning 
some activities for families and 
children during the summer holidays. More details later. 
Meanwhile, will any swifts take up residence in the swift 

boxes from 7th May onwards?  

Friends of  
Debenham Library 

On May Day,  People danced around the tree poles in celebration of the 

end of winter and the start of the fine weather.  The end results would be 

either a beautiful plaited pattern of ribbons round 

the pole or a tangled cat's cradle, depending on 

how much rehearsing had been done ! 

Interesting Fact - The tallest maypole is said to have 
been erected in London on the Strand in 1661; it 
stood over 143 feet high. It was felled in 1717, when 
it was used by Isaac Newton to support Huygen's 
new reflecting telescope. 

Maypole Dancing 

mailto:debenham.library@suffolklibraries.co.uk
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Ring: JASON 07791 339432 

JASON HAS LOGS FOR SALE 

 

B O O S T   Y O U R   W E L L B E I N G   W I T H   Y O G A 

Whether you are an athlete or an absolute beginner, why not try it for 
yourself? Discover the Yogaways to increase your flexibility, build 
strength, improve your balance, breathe more effectively, feel calmer, 
and have fun. You don’t need to be able to reach your toes! 

Classes every Wednesday evening at Wetheringsett Village Hall 
6.30pm start 

If you are interested in coming along, please contact me for further 
details: -  

Amanda Wearing.  Telephone: 01449 711674;   
Email: atwearing@yahoo.co.uk 

mailto:atwearing@yahoo.co.uk
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Debenham & District 

Need help with 
your PC? 

Friendly advice & training  

Repairs & upgrades 

No fix, no fee 
Windows – Web – Email 

Microsoft Word & Excel expert 

Home network – WiFi  – TV links 

At your Home or Business 

Phone Chris on  
0757 069 5279 

email: info@ubestree.co.uk 
www.ubestree.co.uk 

mbrefurbishments@gmail.com 

General Builder 
 
 

*Kitchens     *Bathrooms 
*Utility rooms 

*Bespoke Shelving & Cabinets 
 
 

Free Quotations 

mailto:mbrefurbishments@gmail.com
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It may not be, as you read your Newsletter, 

but they are not far away! Two over Easter and two in May, and two weeks of 
World Snooker in the middle, it is more extended than Christmas and the New 
Year. Do we make good use of this 'leisure' time?  40% do home D.I.Y.; I'm not 
sure how much gardening counts towards that! Many go away for the week-
end as holiday or visiting relations; that usually means being on the road/in a 
traffic jam on the Monday - a good excuse not to go far. Here, we tend to have 
the best weather in the country, some Octobers excepted, so people come 
here.  
We live in a live village, with many facilities, which help the local economy:  Our 
campsite is busy at the Bank Holiday week-ends; the dog park is used increas-
ingly, The Railway puts us on the map, and the Black Barn now has a farm shop 
and cafe. Soon the Garage will have increased facilities, with their 24hr alcohol 
licence - that does not necessarily mean they will be open 24hours, of course.  
We hope that the influx of small children and noisy dogs are not too much of a 
nuisance, but we hope you are not too much of a complaining sort!  Of course, 
constructive suggestions are welcome,  ...  but somebody ought to do some-
thing about ……..…..      Anon. As usual!  

The Senior Leadership Team at 
Wetheringsett Manor finally undertook their 
skydive for charity (having have had their 
jump postponed multiple times)  and they 

went on the 5th April which was the first day of the Easter holidays and raised 
£3,642 for The Royal Marsden Cancer Charity. 
 

Since the clocks changed the weather has started to 
improve, it is looking like it will be a warmer start for the 
Summer Term. We have lots of trips planned and some of 
our students will be undertaking their Bronze and Silver 
Duke of Edinburgh’s Award expeditions later in the term. It 
is also the start of the Exam season so we wish good luck to 
all our students who are taking their exams. 

Wetheringsett Manor  

School News 

 
It’s a  
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BEV & KIRSTY  
 

FORMERLEY CURL UP & DYE 
 
 

WE ARE BOTH FULLY QUALIFIED WITH OVER 40 
 

 YEARS OF EXPERIENCE BETWEEN US 
 

PROFESSIONAL ADVICE AND PERSONAL  ATTENTION  
IN ALL ASPECTS OF HAIRDRESSING 

 

PERMS: COLOURS: HI-LITES:  
CASUAL PUT-UPS WEDDING HAIR: RESTYLES Etc 

 

F O R  A L L  T H E  F A M I L Y  A T  U N B E A T A B L E  P R I C E S  
 
 

EASY OFF ROAD PARKING 
 

ALL DEBIT/CREDIT CARDS ACCEPTED   
GIFT VOUCHERS AVAILABLE 

 

FOR ALL ADVICE AND APPOINTMENTS  
  

CALL US ON 01449 766977 
 

OR VISIT US AT  
 

Ropers Farm, Church Road, Mendlesham, IP14 5SF 
 

www.hairstudioatmendlesham.co.uk 
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Quote of the month 
 

Keep away from people who try to belittle your 

ambitions. Small people always do that, but the really 

great make you feel that you, too, can become great.  
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Michael Brame 
60 Pretyman Avenue, Bacton, IP 14 4NY 

“A” rated UPVC windows, doors and conservatories 
with ‘A’ rated installation ‘C’ rated prices 

Complete replacement of fascias, soffits,  
guttering and downpipes 

 

Needing quotes for any of the above? 

Contact Michael on  

01449 781533   mob. 07931 784470 

TAYLORMADE KITCHENS 
BEDROOMS  ~  BATHROOMS 

Professional, Meticulous Installations or supply only 
 

Tel: 01728 860856   Mob: 07860 602317  ~  taylormadekitchens.neil@gmail.com 

Traditional to Ultramodern 
 

Standard sizes or Bespoke 
(Plywood carcase option) 
 

Granite, Quartz, Timber, 
Corian or Laminate worktops 
 

Most makes of appliances 
 

Built-in wardrobes 
 

Large range of bathroom  
suites and showers 
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Wetheringsett Village Hall 
Newly refurbished 

 
Bookings available 

at weekends, 
evenings  

and holiday periods 
 

Please contact Sue 
Stannard  

01449 767752 
 
 
 
 

Rates for hire of the Village Hall are: 
£12.00 an hour  
£50.00 for half a day (up to 5 hours) and  
£100.00 for a full day (incl. the evening) 
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Portraiture, model portfolios 

Commercial/Industrial Photography 

email: stenningphotographic@gmail.com 

www.michael-stenning.format.com 

Stenning Photographic 
 

M: 07394 544588  
E: willow.upholstery@gmail.com  
W: willow-upholstery.com  
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Wetheringsett cum Brockford  
Church and Town Estate Charity 

 

 Notice is given of the Annual Meeting of the Charity.    
This will be held on Tuesday 13 May 2025,  

7pm at All Saints Church, Wetheringsett 
 

THE MEETING IS OPEN TO THE PUBLIC – PARISHIONERS ARE VERY 
WELCOME TO ATTEND TO HEAR ABOUT THE WORK OF THE CHARITY 

or RAISE ANY QUESTIONS 
 

Agenda: -  
1. Apologies and consent to absence 
2. Election of Chairman 
3. Report on Charity activities 2023 
4. Treasurer’s Report 
5. MEETING OPEN TO PARISHONERS 

 

Charity No. 209940 
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Swimming Lessons 

Private one-to-one swimming lessons nr Wetheringsett 

For all ages and abilities 

30 min sessions 

Available on weekday evenings and weekends  

Experienced, STA Qualified, CRB checked and Insured 

Call 07910 376 906 or  

Coffee Mornings 

All Saints Church Wetheringsett 

 

every Wednesday between 10:30 &12:00 

Scrumptious home-made spread, teas and coffees 
 

 

Why not drop in and join our cheerful social gathering 

All ages welcome and friendly dogs too 
 

We do not charge, but donations as you see fit 

are welcome 

 

Do you have anything ‘to say’?  Any thoughts you would like to share 
with the rest of us— or just something you would like to  

‘get off your chest’ 
Please send your thoughts about any of the articles in the newslet-

ter - or any other matter, to wetheringsettnews@gmail.com 
 

(Please refer to  Disclaimer on page 2) 
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Ipswich Mobile Library Route 7 
   

7H Brockford St  Old Griffin  1245 – 1300 

7I Wetheringsett  Hockey Hill  1405 – 1420 

7J Wetheringsett  Wetherup St  1430 – 1445 

7K Wetheringsett  Park Green  1450 – 1505 
Email: help@suffolklibraries.co.uk 

Telephone: 01473 263838 
Calling every 4 weeks on Thursdays 

 

Next visit: Thursday 1st and 29th May 

 ADVERTISING RATES  
for the Wetheringsett-Cum-Brockford Newsletter 

 

     A5 Full Page         11 Issues  - £ 100.00   5 Issues  -  £  50.00 
     A5 Half Page         11 Issues  - £   50.00   5 Issues  -  £  25.00 
     A5 Quarter Page   11 Issues  - £   40.00   5 Issues -  £  20.00 
     Back cover            11 Issues  - £ 150.00     5 Issues   -  £  75.00 

  

 RING Bernie Grindlay on 07745 503967 
bernadette.grindlay@sky.com  

     WE WELCOME NEW ADVERTISERS    

 

We invest time with each individual child to recognise and understand their 

learning needs so that we can put in place the right support package.  

Trust is the core of our education provision at Wetheringsett Manor, we have 

a focus on building strong relationships between individual students, teachers 

and the wider school community.  

Wetheringsett Manor School 

If you require further information please call: -  01449 703935 

mailto:help@suffolklibraries.co.uk?subject=Mobile%20library%20enquiry
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WETHERINGSETT PARISH COUNCILLORS 

mailto:darrell.howard@wetheringsettcumbrockford-pc.gov.uk
mailto:stephen.alderton@wetheringsettcumbrockford-pc.gov.uk
mailto:rachel.leech@wetheringsettcumbrockford-pc.gov.uk
mailto:barry.lacey@wetheringsettcumbrockford-pc.gov.uk
mailto:elizabeth.aldred@wetheringsettcumbrockford-pc.gov.uk
mailto:nigel.lingard@wetheringsettcumbrockford-pc.gov.uk
mailto:lizzie.drury@wetheringsettcumbrockford-pc.gov.uk
mailto:kaylee.vanzyl@wetheringsettcumbrockford-pc.gov.uk
mailto:june.weir@wetheringsettcumbrockford-pc.gov.uk
mailto:tony.alston@wetheringsettcumbrockford-pc.gov.uk
mailto:clerk@wetheringsettcumbrockford-pc.gov.uk
mailto:Andrew.Stringer@midsuffolk.gov.uk
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